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The Hiawatha City Council met in a special session December 30, 2010. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M. Council members present: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson and Marty Bruns. Guest: Tim Wilson, Dean Spina, and Gazette Reporter, Steve Craille.  
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
Midwest Disaster Area Revenue Bonds Series 2010-McLeod USA Project
Mayor Theis announced that the purpose of the meeting was to hold a public hearing on the proposal to issue not to exceed $5,200,000 aggregate principal amount of the City’s Midwestern Disaster Area Revenue Bonds (McLeod USA Project) Series 2010, as required by Section 419.9 Code of Iowa, as amended, and Section 147(f) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, for the purpose of financing all or a portion of the cost of acquiring, constructing and improving approximately 6 acres of land, land improvements and construction of a 40,000 square foot office and related uses facility, all located at 1450 North Center Point Road. It is proposed that the proceeds from the sale of said Bonds be loaned by the City to McLeod USA, with loan payments sufficient to pay principal of interest and premium, if any, on such Bonds as the same fall due. Hearing opened at 9:01 A.M.
The Mayor then asked if there were any person or persons present to express view for or against the proposal to issue said Bonds, notice of said hearing having been published as required by law. 

Dean Spina of Bradley & Riley PC Attorney stated there was no need to proceed with any resolutions pertaining to the Midwest Disaster Relief bonding due to changes to the project. He informed the council that there have been changes to the size of the building. There were no written or other oral comments received at or prior to the meeting. Public hearing closed at 9:01 A.M.

Dean Spina and Tim Wilson both thanked the council for their time and their corporation in this matter.

Compensation Committee
Council Compensation Committee members are as follows: Nancy Melsa and Bob Rampulla. The City Clerk will set up a Compensation Committee meeting to be held on Tuesday, January 4 at 1:00 P.M. 

Maintenance Building 1410 Robins Road-Ridge Cap
Council reviewed an engineer estimate to replace the maintenance building ridge cap. The engineer’s estimated total project cost was $15,587.58.

Council questioned the following: will the ridge cap specifications cover the existing screw holes and will there be a membrane installed along with the ridge cap. 

The Mayor will speak with Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford to verify the above questions before proceeding. City Clerk, Kim Downs informed the council that three quotes will be received for council review and approval in a future meeting, at this time the Mayor is not asking for approval of the engineers cost estimate of $15,587.58. 
Hiawatha Economic Development Corporation
Hiawatha Economic Development Corporation is formally organized. The Board of Director’s consists of 10 members including two council members, Hiawatha business owners and developers. 
Marty Bruns requested city funding of $10,000 to be budgeted in for FY 11-12 and to be continued annually.
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:43 A.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
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